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RECOMMENDATION:   

 

Authorize the City Manager or designee to execute an Intergovernmental Agreement (JPA 15-

0005688-I) with the Arizona Department of Transportation for the purchase of traffic signs with 

Federal funds, and authorize a budget transfer to expend the Federal funding.   

   

PURPOSE: 

 

This project will inventory traffic signage in Goodyear and allow for the identification of any 

signage that needs to be replaced.  A FY16 project has been approved by the Maricopa Association 

of Governments for the replacement of signage.   

 

BACKGROUND AND PREVIOUS ACTIONS: 

 

The Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices includes requirements about traffic sign retro 

reflectivity and includes deadlines for complying with these provisions.  There are funds available 

through the Highway Safety Improvement Program (HSIP) that will allow the City to inventory 

its existing traffic signs and identify signs that need to be replaced.  There are additional funds 

available for the costs of replacing the signs.  In Summer/Fall 2013 City of Goodyear Staff applied 

for this funding and was approved for $180,000 in sign inventory funding for Phase 1 of this project 

in FY 14 and $75,000 in sign replacement funding for Phase 2 in FY 16.  This project will help 

ensure that Goodyear is in compliance with Federal requirements.  There is no direct match 

requirement for the City for the sign inventory funding, and assuming that the funding for the 

$75,000 for sign replacement is appropriated by Congress and the cost of replacing the signs will 

not exceed $75,000 there should be no direct cost to the City for the future sign replacement either.   

 

City Council approved the IGA for Phase 1 of the project on May 12, 2014, and that phase of the 

project is currently underway.   Stakeholders are currently selecting a vendor to inventory traffic 

signage, and a prioritized list of signs to be replaced will be identified upon completion of the 

inventory.  Phase 2 of the project will purchase signage that is in need of replacement, and will be 

installed by City Staff.   
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STAFF ANALYSIS: 

 

This project provides the City an opportunity to obtain replacement traffic signs that are funded 

by Federal funding that does not require a City match.  Upon completion of the project the City 

will able to replace traffic signs that are in most need of replacement, which will improve safety 

to the traveling public    

 

FISCAL ANALYSIS: 

 

This project will be fully reimbursed by Federal Funds from the Federal Highway Administration 

(FHWA) through ADOT.   

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

 

Intergovernmental Agreement  


